February 20, 1946

Nre Fo M, Rogers, Lawyer
Wellington, Kansas

Dear Forrest:

We were mighty happy to have Harold and Gerald

a8 our guests at the basketball game with Nebresks, I
am sorry the game was not more interesting for them, We
did have a fine time visiting, although the time was short,
I'am sorry that we were so oecupied with the game that we
couldn't give the boys more time. We hope that they will
be able to come up during the Relays when we will have a
little more timo to ‘vilit with them-

- Yes, I think Wellington has a da.ndy team, The fact
that they lost to Salina only 45 to 43 ltampl them as a
corking good ouﬂ‘it. _

With all good wishes, I am

bl

Sincerely,

' Director of Physical Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach.




